Memorandum

Date:

19th October 2021
To:

Richard Ferguson
From:

David Lindsay
Proposal: Development of 37 dwellings (including affordable homes), alterations to existing access onto Petersfield Road, hard and soft landscaping, drainage and all other associated development works 
Site Address: Liss Forest Nursery Petersfield Road Greatham Liss GU33 6HA
Case Number: SDNP/21/04848/FUL
The application makes provision for 8 affordable dwellings, comprising of 2no. 1 beds, 4 no. 2 beds and 2no. 3 beds. This falls short of the 50% affordable housing requirement confirmed in policy SD28 of the SDNPA Local Plan. 

The tenure of all 8 of the affordable homes are proposed as shared ownership. This is not acceptable and does not comply with policy, where a minimum of 75% of the affordable provision must be an affordable rented tenure.
Below are the housing need figures for East Hampshire (taken from our Hampshire Home Choice housing register)

1 bed: 850
2 bed: 437
3 bed: 212
4 bed: 90
Total: 1589
Included within these figures are applicants who have a local connection with the parish of Greatham (live, work or have family there).  Local connections will be assessed in a cascade manner: to include the needs of the relevant settlement; then the parish; and then the wider area including nearby settlements and parishes within the National Park, as necessary. This is to ensure that private funding can be secured to procure the affordable homes.  The numbers of applicants with this local connection with Greatham is currently:

1 bed: 9
2 bed: 3
3 bed: 1
4 bed: 1
Total: 14
Although the local need is low, there remains a substantial need within the SDNP for affordable housing. The applicant has confirmed they are unable to meet the affordable housing policies outlined within SD28 and have provided a financial viability statement. Although I have not had sight of the statement, I would recommend the case officer instructs the District Valuer or a property consultant to scrutinise this to ensure affordable housing is maximised on the site. 
The affordable homes are situated in two clusters in the northern area of the site. Due to the small number proposed, this is acceptable, however, If the applicant was to provide the policy number of affordable homes, then I would expect them to be dispersed throughout the site.
I have been unable to determine the size of the affordable homes, however, the expectation is for each dwelling to meet or exceed the Nationally Described Space Standards.
The application in its current form fails to meet the affordable housing policies set out in policy SD28. I object to this application and recommend the viability statement is scrutinised before finalising the affordable housing scheme.

Dave Lindsay
Housing Enabling Officer
